



July 30, 2014

Ms. Jacqueline Trotta Enforcement Analyst Water Division / NPDES Enforcement Branch 5301 Northshore Drive North Little Rock, Arkansas 72118-5317

Re: WET Testing Non-Compliance Report for 1st Quarter of 2014

NPDES Permit # AR0022403 AFIN 04-00154

Dear Ms. Trotta,

Sampling for whole effluent toxicity (WET) testing was not conducted by the Bentonville Wastewater Department for the first quarter of 2014. A reduction in WET testing frequency to semi-annual analysis for NPDES Permit No. **AR0022403** was granted by ADEQ on November 3, 2009. NPDES Permit No. **AR0022403** expired on February 28, 2014 and has not yet been reissued. It was assumed that the first quarter WET testing was not required because it was still covered under the existing, not yet expired permit.

Sampling for WET testing was conducted for the second quarter of 2014 and the results were submitted via NetDMR. On July 27, 2014, we began sampling for WET testing for the third quarter of 2014.

Please feel free to contact me at 479-271-3160 or mroberts@bentonvillear.com if you should have any questions or need additional information.

Respectfully,

David M. Roberts

Wastewater Utilities Manager

David me Male &

City of Bentonville

1901 N.E. "A" Street

Bentonville, AR 72712

(479) 271-3160